
 

 
 
 

Memo 
 
Date:  July 22, 2024 
 
To:  Clergy and respect life ministers 
 
From: Joey Martineck, director of Respect Life Ministry; Office of Life, 

Dignity and Justice 
 
Re:  New instructions for completing the Georgia Advance Directive for  
   Healthcare 
 

           
 
 
For the past several years, we have provided a Catholic version of the Georgia 
Advance Directive for Healthcare. Recently, we have received several reports of 
hospitals rejecting our document. Therefore, we have discontinued the use of 
the Catholic version of the advance directive and removed it from our website. 
 
In place of this, we are providing guidance on how to complete the state 
document in conformity with Catholic teaching. These instructions are 
available on our Respect Life Ministry webpage, under End of Life, in English 
and Spanish.  

https://archatl.com/ministries-services/respect-life-ministry/end-of-life-issues/

